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Monday Regular August 31, 2020

The Coshocton County Commissioners met in Regular session on Monday, August 31, 2020
with Mr. Gary L. Fischer, Mr. Dane R. Shryock and Mr. D. Curtis Lee. Also, in attendance was
Mary Beck, Administrator/Clerk via teleconference.

Approve Minutes

Mr. Lee made a motion, seconded by Mr. Shryock to approve the minutes of the Wednesday,
August 26, 2020 meeting as presented.

Vote: Fischer yea
Shryock yea
Lee yea

Letter of Support 2021 Sheriff Grant Application — CFLP

Mr. Shryock made a motion, seconded by Mr. Lee to sign a letter of support for the Coshocton
County Sheriff to apply to the Coshocton Fairfield Licking Perry Solid Waste District for the
2021 Litter Law Enforcement Grant in the amount of $107,700.00.

Vote: Fischer yea
Shryock yea
Lee yea

Court Square

Mr. Lee made a motion, seconded by Mr. Shryock granting permission to Reverend Joseph
Sanders, Coshocton Ministerial Association for the use of the Court Square on September 20,
2020 and October 18, 2020 for prayer for healthcare workers from 6 pm to 8 pm.

Vote: Fischer yea
Shryock yea
Lee yea

Transfers/Additionals/Reductions

Mr. Shryock made a motion, seconded by Mr. Lee to approve the following
Transfers/Additionals/Reductions which have been certified by the County Auditor.

Additional — Litter

TO FROM AMOUNT
200-0100-5400.02 Veh. Exp. Unappropriated Fund Balance $802.00

Transfer — Commissioners

210-0100-5210.00 Equipment 210-0100-5400.00 Other Expense $80,000.00
210-0100-5210.00 Equipment 210-0100-5260.00 Contract Services $40.000.00
Total $120,000.00

Vote: Fischer yea

Shryock yea

Lee yea

2020-2021 CORSA Annual Renewal

Ms. Ali Redmond, Mr. John Brownlee CORSA and Mr. Tony West, J acobs Vanaman Agency
attended the meeting via video conference to present the CORSA 2020-2021 Annual Renewal.
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Mrs. Brooke Alverson, County Safety and Loss Control also attended the meeting. Ms. Redmond
reviewed the Stewardship Report and the coverage enhancements from 2010 to 2020. She then
reviewed the counties premium costs for the past 10 years. She stated that they are able to keep
the county’s costs down due to the programs that have been instituted as well as the members
working hard to put these programs in place. While our premium costs have decreased, our total
insured values have increased. She highlighted some enhancements that have been made to
increase the coverage of the county. Coshocton County has member equity returns in the amount
of $354,672. She reviewed the risk management services and discussed how this affected us
over the past year. Mr. Brownlee stated that they do have a membership meeting coming up on
September 24" and we will need to vote on some issues at this meeting. He also discussed some
requirements or mandates he feels will be coming down to counties that we need to be concerned
about with our coverage. These mandates will deal with our Sheriff’s Departments mainly. He
also wanted to assure the Commissioners that they will continue to work hard to save monies for
the counties. The Commissioners thanked them all for attending the meeting.

Meetings Attended
Mr. Shryock and Mr. Lee attended a meeting about the Pearl/Fresno Sanitary Sewer Line on
August 27®, Mr. Fischer and Mr. Lee attended the Main Street Station Ribbon Cutting Ceremony
on August 27%.

Adjourn

At 12:00 p.m., Mr. Fischer adjourned the meeting. O&M
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